COMMUNITY SERVICES OPERATING
ANALYST: MIRANDA LESKINEN

	
	
	Expenditures
	
	Revenues
	
	FTEs
	
	TLTs

	2025 Revised Budget, Biennialized
	
	$25,827,996
	
	$21,730,888
	
	14.6
	
	0.0

	2026-2027 Base Budget Adjust.
	
	($784,030)
	
	($1,050,000)
	
	0.0
	
	0.0

	2026-2027 Decision Packages
	
	($15,345,309)
	
	($11,079,177)
	
	0.0 
	
	0.0 

	2026-2027 Proposed Budget
	
	$9,699,000
	
	$9,602,000
	
	14.6
	
	0.0

	% Change from prior biennium, biennialized
	
	(62.4%)
	
	
	
	
	
	

	Dec. Pkg. as % of prior biennium, biannialized
	
	(59.4%)
	
	
	
	
	Formula: 25 Decision Packages / 23-24 Revised

	

	Major Revenue Sources: General Fund, State funding, Interfund transfers



DESCRIPTION

The Community Services Operating (CSO) appropriation unit is operated by the Department of Community and Human Services (DCHS) and is used to gather and distribute revenue to other divisions, funds, or appropriation units in support of a wide variety of human service activities and contracts. Prior to the 2015-2016 budget, this fund was known as the Children and Family Service Fund. The CSO Fund includes the Community Services Division Admin fund (CSD Admin).  The Community Services Division Admin Fund (or CSD Admin) has functions that include: administration; community services contracts; General Fund-backed or other special revenue backed projects and emergent needs; and Adult Services Economic Development Programming.

SUMMARY OF PROPOSED BUDGET AND CHANGES

The 2026-2027 proposed Community Services Operating budget is approximately $9.7 million (a 62% decrease from the 2025 biennialized total) with 14.6 FTEs. 

Notable proposed decision packages include:
· Removing expenditure authority (approximately $12 million) associated with State grants for asylee and refugee support services, which were not renewed by the State for the 2026-2027 biennium[footnoteRef:1]; [1:  The 2025 County adopted budget (Ordinance 19861) included approximately $5.9 million in State grant moneys for housing and social services for asylees and refugees, of which $5 million was a reimbursable grant from the State General Fund made by direct earmark in the 2024 legislative session to provide long-term housing supports for unsheltered, recently arrived individuals and families, and the remaining $950,000 was from a State Department of Commerce grant to stabilize new refugees by providing emergency social services.] 

· Allocating costs for internal controls and audit response (totaling $53,839) and office space needs (totaling $34,457), which correspond with proposed decision packages in the DCHS Administration appropriation unit; and
· Central rate and various technical adjustments to reallocate administrative costs, adjust revenue, and reallocate a portion of the DCHS Adult Services Division Deputy Director and Finance Manger costs to the Employment Education Resource (EER) Fund (corresponds with an EER proposed decision package). 

KEY ISSUES

ISSUE 1 –  INCREASED COUNTY FUNDING FOR ASYLEE AND REFUGEE SUPPORT SERVICES

Given that State funding for asylee and refugee support services was discontinued, it is a policy choice whether to explore the feasibility of increasing funding for asylee and refugee support services utilizing a County funding source. 





